
 
 

 
Mayor’s Office ● 1084 Central Avenue ● Prince Albert SK  S6V 7P3  

Phone: 306-953-4300 ● Fax: 306-953-4396 ● www.citypa.ca 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Re:   Request for Letter of Support 
 
Convention & Cultural Event Centre 
Federal Funding Support for Shovel-Ready Partnership Project 

 
Thank you to everyone who has already taken the time to send letters of support. During our 
recent meetings in Ottawa, it was encouraging to hear that federal officials received numerous 
messages advocating for our project. We are now seeking a second round of letters to 
emphasize that our initiative is shovel-ready and to highlight its significant impact on our 
community and the broader region. 
 
We have made remarkable strides through our discussions with federal officials in Ottawa. Many 
potential grants could be available to support our project, and securing these funds is crucial 
for moving forward. 
 
The City of Prince Albert is poised to construct an energy-efficient and fully accessible 
Convention & Cultural Event Centre in the Yard District, adjacent to the nearly completed 
Lake Country Co-op Leisure Centre. This landmark project represents a unique collaboration 
with the Montreal Lake Cree Nation, Lac La Ronge Indian Band, and Peter Ballantyne Cree 
Nation, and it will serve as an important event and recreation hub for Central and Northern 
Saskatchewan. 
 
Strategically located, the Centre will not only serve our city's population of over 37,000 but will 
also benefit a regional catchment area of approximately 210,000 residents. We anticipate that 
this facility will invigorate our local economy by hosting diverse events and activities. With a 
modernized venue capable of accommodating major sporting events, conferences, trade 
shows, concerts, and cultural celebrations, Prince Albert is set to become a premier destination 
in Saskatchewan. 
 
Support from community residents, partners, and stakeholders is essential in this process. Your 
voices can illustrate the positive effects this facility will bring from a community perspective. 
Please consider helping us advance this exciting project by submitting a letter of support to the 
Federal Government.   
 
To assist you in crafting your message, we have included a template that outlines key points you 
may want to address. It is vital to express that the project is shovel-ready along with the 
value this new facility will bring to our local and regional communities and highlight the 
importance of this partnership in our journey toward reconciliation. This is your opportunity 
to showcase the potential of Prince Albert! 
 



 

 

 
Here’s how you can contribute: 
 
Prepare and Sign Your Letter of Support 

• You can create your own letter or draw inspiration from the template provided. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submit Your Letter 

• Send your letter to the Ministry Offices by email or via mail (postage-free).  A list of 
Federal Government Ministry addresses is included on the next page.  

 
Share a Copy  

• Email a copy of your letter to me at mayor@citypa.com 
 

Kindly submit your letter of support by Friday, January 31st, 2025.  
 

Thank you in advance for your invaluable support of the Convention & Cultural Event Centre. 
Together, we can make a lasting impact on our community. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Bill Powalinsky 
Mayor 
  

mailto:mayor@citypa.com


 
 

 

Prime Minister of Canada 
80 Wellington Street 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0A2 
Email: Justin.Trudeau@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
 
Deputy Prime Minister & Minister of Finance 
90 Elgin Street 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0G5 
Email: Chrystia.Freeland@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: Minister Chrystia Freeland 
 
Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and 
Communities 
180 Kent Street, Suite 1100 
Ottawa, ON  K1P 0B6 
Email: Sean.Fraser@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: Minister Sean Fraser 
 
Parliamentary Secretary of Housing, 
Infrastructure and Communities 
180 Kent Street, Suite 1100 
Ottawa, ON  K1P 0B6 
Email: Peter.Fragiskatos@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: Peter Fragiskatos 
 
Minister of Crown-Indigenous Relations 
10 Wellington Street 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 0H4 
Email: Gary.Anand@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: Minister Gary Anandasangaree 
 
Minster of Environment & Climate Change 
200 boul. Sacre-Coeur 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 0H3 
Email: Steven.Guilbeault@parl.gc.ca  
Attn: Minister Steven Guilbeault 
 
Minister of Sport & Physical Activity 
25 Eddy Street, 14th Floor 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 0H4 
Email: Carla.Qualtrough@parl.gc.ca   
Attn: Minister Carla Qualtrough 
 

Minister of Rural Economic Development 
235 Queen Street 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0H5 
Email: Gudie.Hutchings@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: Minister Gudie Hutchings 
 
Minister of Indigenous Services 
10 Wellington Street, 28th Floor 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 0H4 
Email: Patty.Hajdu@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: Minister Patty Hajdu 
 
A/Deputy Minister of Indigenous Services 
10 Wellington Street, 28th Floor 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 0H4 
Email: Marc.Sanderson@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: A/Deputy Minister Marc Sanderson 
 
Minister of Northern Affairs, Prairies & 
Northern Economic Development 
25 Eddy Street 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 0H4 
Email: Dan.Vandal@parl.gc.ca   
Attn: Minister Dan Vandal 
 
Minister of Employment, Workforce 
Development & Disability Inclusion 
140 Promenade du Portage 
Gatineau, QC  K1A 0J9 
Email: Ginette.PetitpasTaylor@parl.gc.ca  
Attn: Minister Ginette Petitpas Taylor 
 
Minister or Energy & Natural Resources 
580 Booth Street, 21st Floor 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 0E3 
Email: Jonathan.Wilkinson@parl.gc.ca 
Attn: Minister Jonathan Wilkinson 
 
Minister of Immigration, Refugees & 
Citizenship 
365 Laurier Avenue West 
Ottawa, ON  K1A 1L1 
Email: Marc.Miller@parl.gc.ca  
Attn: Minister Marc Miller 
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